MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA



On motion of Supervisor Hewitt, seconded by Supervisor Jeffries, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, March 26, 2019 be adjourned in memory of William "Bill" Rowland Sweeney, a respected attorney and well-known civic leader in Southern California who passed away on March 8, 2019.

Born on January 27, 1926, Bill grew up in Perris, California. He attended Perris High School where he met his future bride, Ann Lauda. He went to college in Utah but World War II interrupted his education. He was deployed in Europe after the D-Day invasion as an intelligence observer whose perilous job was finding safe routes for the advancing troops.

Following the war, Bill got his college degree from Loyola University of Los Angeles. He and Ann married and moved to San Francisco. After his first year of law school at Hastings, he worked for the State Legislature for a year before finishing his law degree.

In 1952, Bill opened his own law firm in Los Angeles and then settled in Manhattan Beach with his family. Active in the community, he served as the Manhattan Beach Parking Commissioner. During his tenure, his group built the still most heavily-used-parking lot in the downtown area which they financed completely with the profits of the city parking revenue. Bill was instrumental in convincing the County to finance a library for Manhattan Beach. He was also a founding member of the Valley Group in Riverside. The business leaders in this group worked tirelessly to promote and develop Riverside County, often going to Washington D.C. to lobby for aid.

After Bill retired from the daily practice of his law firm, he continued to work as the attorney for the Oxnard Foundation until just a few years before his death. He enjoyed sports, coaching Little League, travelling, and golfing.

Bill was a loving and devoted husband, father, grandfather, great-grandfather, and friend. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of William "Bill" Rowland Sweeney.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on March 26, 2019 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: March 26, 2019

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Messea Welisa Deput

AGENDA NO.

ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH CLERK OF THE BOARD

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA



On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Jeffries, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, March 26, 2019 be adjourned in memory of Wilma Katherine Boggs, a 91-year-old resident of Riverside, California who passed away on March 1, 2019.

Wilma was born on August 7, 1927 in Hubbard, Ohio to Arnold and Katherine (Laczo) Nemeth. She worked as a Data Entry Operator for Riverside County for 30 years. She enjoyed baking and decorating cakes, crocheting, and travelling with her husband in their 5th wheel.

Wilma was a loving and devoted wife, mother, grandmother, great-grandmother, greatgreat-grandmother, sister, and friend. She was preceded in death by her husband Arnold Ray Boggs II and her brother Joseph Ernest Nemeth. She is survived by her children Kathleen Boggs Johnson, Arnold (Sonny) Ray Boggs III, and Dianne Lee Stroud. She also leaves behind six grandchildren, nine great-grandchildren, and one great-grandchild as well as her brother William Woerz.

Wilma's memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Wilma Katherine Boggs.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on March 26, 2019 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: March 26, 2019

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

Deputy

AGENDA NO.

ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH CLERK OF THE BOARD

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA



On motion of Supervisor Washington, seconded by Supervisor Jeffries, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, March 26, 2019 be adjourned in memory of Richard "Rich" Henry Biber, a resident of Riverside, California who passed away on March 19, 2019.

Rich was born on November 7, 1944 in Buffalo, New York. Following graduation, he joined the United States Air Force serving at Mather Air Force Base in California. He worked at Graphic Controls, holding many different positions.

In 1978, Rich and his family moved to Riverside, California, where he worked in may positions at FPC Graphics. In 1998, he became Executive Director of Parkview Community Hospital Foundation. From 2002 until his passing, he worked as Director of Development at Valley Health System, Physicians for Healthy Hospitals, and Healthy Hemet-San Jacinto.

An instrumental force in the community, Rich was a valued leader and volunteer. He served in many organizations including the YWCA Men Who Cook, Dollars for Scholars, and programs at Myra Linn and Longfellow Elementary Schools. He received numerous awards from these organizations including the Spirit of Riverside Award and Good Morning Riverside Award on four occasions. He also served as President and other positions within the Arlington Chamber of Commerce and Teen Challenge Advisory Board.

Rich was a loving and devoted husband, father, grandfather, great-grandfather, brother, and friend. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Richard "Rich" Henry Biber.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on March 26, 2019 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: March 26, 2019

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Morden Helim Deput

AGENDA NO.

ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH CLERK OF THE BOARD

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA



On motion of Supervisor Washington, seconded by Supervisor Jeffries, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, March 26, 2019 be adjourned in memory of Dr. David Sizemore, a 72-year-old resident of San Jacinto, California who passed away on March 17, 2019.

Born on January 3, 1947 in White Sulphur Springs, West Virginia, David attended Berea College in Kentucky. He graduated from the University of West Virginia, where he also obtained his joint M.D./Ph.D. with honors in 1972. His lifetime of service began by volunteering for a year on the hospital ship S.S. Hope off the coast of Brazil. He then went on to perform his residency through Harvard University's Medical School.

David moved his family into the San Jacinto Valley 37 years ago. He practiced medicine at Hemet Valley Medical Center and Menifee Valley Medical Center as a respected surgeon. For years, David loved teaching nursing students at Mt. San Jacinto College and was significant in the program's success. He was always interested in learning something new and sharing those discoveries through teaching.

David enjoyed music and listening to his children play instruments and sing. He was thoughtful, kind, and had a great sense of humor which he often displayed while playing his favorite card and strategy games.

David was a loving and devoted husband, father, grandfather, brother, mentor, and friend. He is survived by his wife Carolyn; daughter Tanya; sons Scott and Darin; brothers Gene and Gerald; and four grandchildren, Justin, Marissa, Kaia, and Zoe. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Dr. David Sizemore.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on March 26, 2019 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: March 26, 2019

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: McLes Helim Deput

AGENDA NO.

ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH CLERK OF THE BOARD